Alby Tots Door Procedure

The nursery now has an intercom system to access the nursery building. All staff members are able to answer the intercom within the nursery. They will firstly ask who is it, who they have come to collect and for the child’s password. This password will have been given on the registration form when the child first started nursery. 
This will happen every time the intercom is answered, even if you have collected the child before. This is for extra safety as staff members cannot always see the person at the door depending on the position they are stood in, so a password is needed before entering the nursery. 

If the password is not known, your name is not on the child’s registration form or we have not been informed that you will be collecting the child you will not be allowed to enter the nursery and will be asked to wait outside. In this case the staff member will call the child’s parents/carers to get advice. Who ever has parental responsibility will be the one who makes the final decision (the names on the child’s birth certificate), unless other services have been in contact with the nursery manager. 

If it is a visitor requesting to look around the nursery, the staff member will follow the prospective parent’s procedure.
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